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Brothers:
We print and surface-mail E-Newsletters to those who don’t use PC’s, those we lack an email address for, and our major donors.  This E-Newsletter is posted, along with past issues, on the alumni web site SLOYitbosAlums.com, on the page “Reports”.  Y.I.T.B.O.S., Yabut, Editor
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History – “DSP And The Poly P”

By Greg “Stoc” Williams, Fall 2009, Class Name “WARS”, Active Brother, In Collaboration    With Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73, for the Alumni Association
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One of the oldest traditions at Cal Poly is hiking to the “P”, located on Poly Mountain above campus.  This symbol of pride for Poly students is one of the oldest hillside initials on the West Coast, dating to 1919.  The modern version of the “P” can be seen from campus, town, and was engineered to be seen from aircraft.

The photo to the left is of Delta Sigs volunteering to help maintain the “Poly P” in 1989.  Blisters were raised scrapping and patching, but this story begins more than 30 years earlier.  

In 1919, local high school students formed an “H” on Poly Mountain from large stones, and Cal Poly students changed it to a “P”.  In the early 1920’s, a 24 by 40 foot “P” with a stone perimeter and lime-filled interior was built.  This version was later replaced with white-washed barn doors to form the college’s “Block P”.

As the college grew - new traditions were born which involved the “P”.  The night before home football games the “P” would be illuminated in hopes of a victory.  If Poly won, the illuminated “P” was replaced with an illuminated “V” for victory.
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Philanthropy

 Event With Kappa Alpha Theta

  

 

Over time the “Block P” began to fall apart.  In 1957 the strapping men of Delta Sigma Phi fraternity took the initiative to enlarge and reconstruct the “P” out of concrete.  With donated supplies from local businesses, Delta Sigma Phi designed and built the modern “Poly P”.  The photo to the left is from our 1957 DSP photo album.

Throughout the Spring of 1957, and with transport assistance from Ag Engineering tractors, Delta Sigs labored through thousands of pounds of concrete and cinder blocks to complete this arduous project.  On May 3, 1957, the new 50 by 35 foot “Poly P”, was unveiled to campus and community.  The community responded positively to the new icon, thanking Delta Sigma Phi for their hard work and dedication.  

Since 1957, new traditions have arisen.  Using bed sheets to form words and symbols, the “P” is regularly altered to the names of fraternities, sororities, and campus clubs.  The “P” is also frequently painted for holidays and special events.

To the students of Cal Poly and the residents of San Luis Obispo, the “P” will forever symbolize pride and unity.  To the brothers of Delta Sigma Phi, the “P” will forever symbolize perseverance and service to campus and community.  
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Our Chapter – “What DSP Is Today”

By Our Active Brothers At Cal Poly 
(Editor’s Note:  To their credit, in recent months our chapter began testing an “Active-Alumni Relations” position and assessed what the DSP experience of today offers.  They developed their message to alums, parents, and potential members.  The following is part of their message.  To view it all, go to SLODSPAlums.com, and choose the page “Our Chapter Today”.  Exec and actives voted unanimously in favor of their message.)  
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We, Delta Sigma Phi, were established at Cal Poly in 1950 and are the university's oldest Social Fraternity – and one of its largest.  Our long tradition is to provide our members the ultimate college experience!  Our program emphasizes personal, social, and leadership growth.  We excel in inter-fraternal sports events and philanthropy – because we work together.  We enjoy the unique friendships that only a close brotherhood can produce.  We combine a great social calendar, including socials with sororities, with our National Fraternity’s motto of “Building Better Men For The Future.”  We own and take great pride in our chapter house that we built in 1972.  It is located just off-campus, at 244 California Blvd.  Our members have diverse majors and interests and network in campus and inter-fraternal life and government.  We take pride in the success our alumni achieve and how they remain Delta Sigs for life.  
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We are always looking for good men who will challenge themselves to earn membership in our brotherhood of close friendships and unique experiences.  If you want to learn more about a richer college experience, contact an officer from the list further down this page.  

(to view the entire chapter message, go to the page “Our Chapter Today” on SLODSPAlums.com)
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Alumni Support Of Chapter – “Alums Can Now Post Internships & Give Advice”

By Yabut for the Alumni Association
In a new and experimental program for our actives, alumni now have the ability to post internship positions on our web site, and to review resumes and give industry insights in their field.

To participate, please go to the alumni web site at SLODSPAlums.com and choose the page “Our Chapter Today”.  The section “Career Mentoring Help” on this page has easy-to-use instructions. 

Can you imagine how this type of simple career-mentoring will enhance our Rush Program?  How it will help attract the best men to DSP?  How it will promote leadership at the chapter?

This program offers two ways to participate:  submit your company’s internship announcements, and, sign-up to review a resume and offer your industry insight.  Doing this is a great way to support the brothers of today, and make our chapter stronger for tomorrow.  
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Alumni Gift – “Alums To Give Chapter Photos Of Our 3 Houses” 
By Alumni Association Officers
As part of our continuing work to serve our alumni and chapter, the Alumni Association will soon gift the chapter a display-quality, enlarged, framed and matted photo of each of our three chapter houses.  Each photo will include historical information to promote knowledge of our unique history at Cal Poly.  We thank all our alumni who pay dues and give donation for making this gift possible in their name.  
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                               676 Monterey                        1134 Palm                                  244 California

If you possess a better photo of Palm House, please send it ASAP to Yabut at golddust@cwnet.com as an attached *.jpg file.  
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Early Days – “On Life And Being A Delta Sig From Cal Poly”
By Ira “Dad” Schab, F’52, Don Johnson’s Little Brother
Before enrolling at Cal Poly, I served an eight year enlistment in the Navy beginning in 1939.  From 1940 to 1944 I served in the South Pacific Theater as a Navy Band Musician.  On December 7th, 1941, we were at Pearl Harbor, stationed on board the USS Dobbin, a Destroyer Tender and in-port Flagship of Destroyer Flotilla One.  I was honorably discharged in 1947.  

My time at Cal Poly began in 1951.  That year WWII vets were advised they would loose their GI Bill benefits unless they began using them by July 1, 1951.  This put an end to my procrastination and I enrolled for Summer Quarter with a major in Electronics and Radio Engineering.  GI Bill benefits were later frequently extended.

At the time, campus dorm capacity was limited and incoming students were housed in un-used barracks at Camp SLO.  The Delta Sigs were housed there also and we got acquainted.  By the time I was rushed in Fall 1952 the Colony house at 676 Monterey was in full operation.

DSP at Cal Poly got started with assistance from UCSB’s Delta Sig house – Beta Xi.  All original Cal Poly Colony founders were WWII vets.  Most every one in the Motorcycle Club (Poly Penguins) and some members of the Roadster Club helped in forming early pledge classes and were founding fathers.  Don “Mother” Johnson, a Mechanical Engineering major, our first Colony President, was my Big Brother.  He was a veteran, but unlike me, he was a member of the Poly Penguins.  He rode an old Flathead Harley.  So here I was, a 32 year old pledge with a ’47 Harley.  When I later met and married my wife Pat, Mother was my best man.

Being a pledge was really interesting.  We were treated well, taken on hikes, given classes on fraternity history, and with the brothers we tried to accomplish good things around town.
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I was band president of Cal Poly’s all-student dance band “The Collegians” in 1953.  In 1953, when a fire destroyed our Colony House, I was Colony Treasurer and also breakfast cook.  We had a lady cook for lunches and dinners.  

The fire was devastating.  We all lost just about everything.  Cal Poly gave us temporary use of their athletic field house for two to three weeks, but our guys had hustle, were go-getters, and they didn’t let any grass grow underfoot.  It wasn’t long before we had found and moved into 1134 Palm Street.  The move was pretty hectic.  We had to get the place habitable as a fraternity house with beds, other furniture, and kitchen items to replace those lost in the fire.  I lost clothes, my public address system, and a collection of several hundred 78 RPM records.

Cal Poly was an all-male college at the time.  We found dates with secretaries on campus and girls from the surrounding area.  Many of us were married and our wives and girlfriends did a great job helping decorate the house by making curtains and whatever was needed.  We had a great group there – most of us had shared a common experience in the war.  

Every year at Poly Royal the Colony held our “Carnation Ball”, usually at Madonna Inn.  We also held a yearly beer party with a keg at Avila Beach where we would christen our fraternity mugs and cut-up some.  I still have my mugs, one for me and one for my wife Pat who passed away in 1990 after 37 years and five wonderful kids.

We kept our noses pretty clean around town and had no run-ins with police or campus.  We were the only social fraternity on campus and made setting a good example one of our primary objectives.  Though we were somewhat roguish and had a lot of fun, it was very important to keep high GPA’s and maintain a spotless reputation.  We were very proud of our Colony status and with the same pride always wore our fraternity pins on our shirts.

Let me close with an accomplishment I’m very proud of.  In 1966, while with General Dynamics Corp., my company division was contracted to construct and provide NASA with three tracking and communication ships needed for the APOLLO Program.  My division delivered the USNS Vanguard, USNS Mercury, and USNS Redstone, and it was my job as leading system integration test engineer to ensure they would be “Mission-Ready” 100% of the time.  Without these ships, Houston would never have been able to complete the successful APOLLO Lunar Landing Excursion Program.  

Finally, to Cal Poly and Delta Sigma Phi, I credit the achievements that resulted in an extremely rewarding career.  
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The Way We Were – “My Fraternity Mug”

By Mike “Blue Fox” Sale, F’62
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Every once in a while I’ll just stare at my old DSP beer mug, emblazoned with my “Blue Fox” nickname and the fraternity’s crest, as it proudly sits on a shelf.  I’ll think to myself, ”Wow, it’s a good thing that old piece of ceramic can’t talk!”  

It is amazing that it has been 45 years and also that I still have it!  With all the moving, packing, and unpacking, it should have been shattered, lost, or donated to some charity by a less-than-sentimental wife!
Truth-be-known however, that mug survived more during the early 60’s while I was an active living at 1134 Palm Street than all the years since.  A great example of this is the Luau.  It was our tradition to roast a whole pig all night on the BBQ in back of the house.  The next morning we would haul it to Avila Beach for our annual Luau.  We would also have a couple of casks of wine (I think it was a Zin, but who cared then).  We had a great party that few would completely remember.  As always, my mug was with me, sometimes full and sometimes not.  I think I must have slept with it!    

One particular Luau was very memorable for me (at least the first part was).  I was a senior and had just been accepted to Navy Flight Training and officer candidate school.  One of my closest brothers, Jim Cowles (“Breath”), had every intention of becoming a Marine.  Well, the expected bravados ensued and it came down to who were better drinkers - the Marines or us Navy guys.  I won!  Or did I?  Doesn’t matter!
As the story is told about that day by many, including my little brother Chris Torre (“Grunt”), I then decided I needed a swim.  I didn’t want to leave my mug behind and took it with me into the surf.  The first wave knocked me flat and my mug, which didn’t float, went flying.  My ever-watchful, wonderful brothers drug me out, sans mug, sat me down, and told me to stay put!  
Well, my precious mug was out there under 2 feet of water - and I was going to recover it!  When no one was looking, I took off for the water.  Only God knows how I ran straight to it!   I was absolutely delighted to rescue my mug from the depths - and with brine toasted the generous ocean that returned it.  I was again rescued by my brethren but, this time, mostly buried in the sand to keep me put.

Oh my wonderful mug!  How many years have you sat on that shelf - bone dry?  If you are animate at all, I only want to thank you again and again for all the memories you bring back every time I look at you.
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Reunions – “5th Annual DSP And Friends At Giant’s Game Reunion”

By Dan “Mowgli” Oleson, F’03 (Da’ Projects)
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For the last four years, Delta Sigs have gathered in increasing numbers for a reunion centered around a SF Giant's home game.  This summer we will hold the 5th Annual on July 23rd and it promises to be bigger than ever!  

Attendees can expect a place to gather before the Saturday evening game for food and drinks as well as reserved group seating in the left field bleachers – the SF Giants Fan [image: image22.jpg]


Zone!

The photo at right is last year’s Delta Sig crowd!

Tickets may be purchased on-line at: www.5thannualdspgiantsgame.eventbrite.com.  
For questions, please email me at danoleson@gmail.com.
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Spending – “How We Spend Your Donations”

By Alumni Association

In the last 10 years, your Epsilon Rho Alumni Association has spent nearly $39,000 on our brotherhood.  Because of you, we are able to find, connect, and inform our alumni, and support our chapter.  This is only possible because of your dues and donations – the sole source of our funding.  See what you have helped to accomplish!  
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Note:  Spending for fire engine restoration is not included in this chart.  

As we transition from paper to electronic media, we hope to reach more alumni at a lower cost – and do more with the savings to promote our brotherhood and bond.

To each of you who has given financial support, or your time, or your ideas, the officers and other volunteers of the Alumni Association send our sincere thanks.  You help us make a difference, in so many ways, to our alumni and actives.
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Traditions – “60 Years Of DSP Philanthropy At A Glance” 
A Collaboration Between Solomon “Ruby” Reda, F’2007, and W’73 Yabut
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For 60 years at Cal Poly, Delta Sigma Phi has demonstrated a tradition of unique philanthropic service to our host campus and community.

For 40-plus years Delta Sigs held Christmas parties at our fraternity house for underprivileged children.  We bought and wrapped presents, rented a Santa Claus suit, and gave these children a Christmas to remember.  Every year a Delta Sig would play Santa, and in 1973 Santa got thirsty.
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Another many-decade tradition has been our Pumpkin Carve for underprivileged children.  Brothers, and Little Sisters to the fraternity, purchased pumpkins and spent the afternoon with our noisy, excited charges.  As you can see, we brought a smiles and memories to many young faces!

Delta Sigs replaced the old “Block P” on Cal Poly’s hillside, made of white-washed barn doors, with our modern 35x50 foot concrete “Poly P”, completing the work on May 3, 1957.  

The photo shown is of Delta Sigs volunteering to help maintain the “Poly P” in 1989.  Blisters were raised scrapping weathered sections and many bags of ready mix were needed to patch cracks and imperfections.


Although undergraduate students on limited budgets, the “BROTHERS OF DELTA SIGMA PHI” were the only fraternity to answer the call from campus to donate to Cal Poly’s famous bronze - “The Mustang”.  This eight foot tall, 1800 pound, sculptor by Dr. Roy Harris cost $33,000 and was unveiled during Poly Royal on April 23, 1982.  It is just outside the University Union.

Our credit appears three names above President Ronald Reagan.  Many other individuals also donated.

Philanthropy today takes two general forms for Delta Sigma Phi:  events with sororities and other fraternities in the Greek system; and additional, independently planned philanthropy.  

Organized Greek system philanthropic events occur throughout the school year.  Each sorority and fraternity in the Greek system at Cal Poly that sponsors a unique philanthropic event makes money for charity through the participation fees charged those who attend – meaning other sororities and fraternities.  For example, DSP’s annual Greek system philanthropy is called “Greek Goddess”.  

The other type of Greek system philanthropy centers about sports competitions between different houses.  Charitable fundraising tournaments are held in soccer, softball, basketball, golf, bowling, etc.  DSP is an active participant in these charitable events and is often the event champion!  Delta Sigs won the “Fraternities At Bat” philanthropy the past three years, “Hoops For Hearts” philanthropy in 2009, the “Fraternities On The Fairway” philanthropy in 2008, and the “SLO Bowl” philanthropy for the past three years.  

In addition to these two types of organized Greek system philanthropies, Delta Sigma Phi continues its tradition of independent philanthropic service around town.

Colony Setback – “Temporary Housing After 1953 Fire”

By Michael “Albi” Kuelpman, F’2009, Class Name “WARS”, Active Exec VP

Our first colony house, at 676 Monterey Street in SLO, burned down in a daytime fire in September 1953.  No lives were lost but brothers lost everything.  According to Dave “Schuby” Schubert,, W’54, “everyone could see the smoke from campus and either ran or drove toward it, knowing something bad had happened.”  

At the time, DSP was not yet classified by college administrators as an on-campus recognized club.  However, campus and local law enforcement were instrumental in helping the brothers relocate.  Some brothers moved in with friends, but most Delta Sigs, including Schuby, were housed in the men’s locker room underneath the grandstands at the football field.

Chapter President’s Message – “Continuing Our Legacy”
By Stephen “Ole” Kadash, F’07
Dear Brothers:

My name is Stephen Kadash, “Ole”, and I’m the current President of Delta Sigma Phi, Epsilon Rho.  I’m looking forward to my new position and continuing our 61 year legacy as one of the top fraternities at Cal Poly.  I’m a 4th year Forestry major concentrating in Wildland Fire and Fuels Management.  I’ve been in the house since Fall 2007 and it has been a great 3 years thus far!

The best aspect I think our house has is our brotherhood.  We have a strong bond that makes DSP stand-out from other fraternities.  I know that my Delta Sig brothers will be my best friends for life (in their eyes, this should be assumed to be the case at all times).
As President, one of my main focuses is giving back to the community.  I have taken it upon myself to make Delta Sigma Phi the standard other fraternities strive for.  We have recently cleaned the Poly P and a local beach.  Besides our regular Philanthropy program within the Greek system, once a week we try to perform a community service.  It is our goal, through our collective efforts, to be seen as the most respected men on campus.
I’m very confident in my Executive Board and our goal to make Delta Sigma Phi the best it can be.  In support of this goal, my Exec recently took the initiative to build a better relationship with our alumni.  You are the brothers that built our house to what it is today - and we are greatly appreciative.  If you have any ideas to encourage alumni to get involved, we want to hear them. 
I hope to meet you sometime in the next year and that you can attend Carnation Ball on Saturday, April 16.  Thank you for all that you have done to make Delta Sigma Phi a top house at Cal Poly.

Alumni Return – “Open House 2011 – Spring ACB Mtg. – Carnation Ball”

By Alumni Assn.

For 2011, Cal Poly’s Open House (Poly Royal), is Friday to Sunday, April 15-17.  
Our Spring ACB meeting will be held Saturday, April 16, 2011, at 9 a.m. at the chapter house - 244 California Blvd.  This is a particularly important meeting as ACB officer elections will be held and the subject of amending bylaws for voting-rights will be discussed.

Carnation Ball will be held Saturday evening, April 16th.  For details contact Chapter Social Chairman Cody Abramson, nickname “Tallanky”, Fall 2009, at (858) 692-3358 or Codyyyo@yahoo.com.   
For information on alumni golf, wine tasting, and other alumni activities, contact Ben “Coco” Parcasio, W’74, at b.d.parcasio@sbcglobal.net.   
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College Facts – “When Cal Poly Went Co-ed”
By Ari “Fink” Heller, Spring 2010, Class Name “DROP”, Active Brother 

When Cal Poly was founded in 1901, it was open to both male and female students.  However, state legislation in 1930 barred women from attending Cal Poly.  The college continued as all-male until 1956.  At this time female students were again allowed to attend and it has rightfully stayed that way ever since.

Reminders & Announcements –
· Reminder - Joel’s Scholarship, by Yabut for the Alumni Assn.
Donations are still needed for our Bond Eternal Brother Joel “Mole” Setaro-Pimentel’s Scholarship.  Joel, S’72, first class at “New House”, passed away August 25, 2010, at age 58.  A few days before entering a coma, he asked his brothers to fund a modest scholarship in his name for a “Yitbos who display(s) the true qualities of Brotherhood.  They wouldn't have to be the best students or the best athletes, just someone who kept the real meaning of the House alive.”
To date, 27 alums have generously given a total of $4,000 but more is needed to make it perpetual.  Recently Alumni Assn. officers voted to combine forces with 

DSP’s National Foundation in managing “Joel’s Scholarship”.  Anyone who wishes to can now make a tax-deductible donation for Joel.  It has been agreed that National will receive and invest these donations, combining them with donations for other purposes, in the chapter’s 21st Century Fund.  It is the Alumni Assn.’s responsibility to record which donations are for Joel, and to provide Foundation with distribution criteria.  Mail your tax-deductible checks to “Delta Sigma Phi Foundation”, and mail to 1331 N. Delaware Street, Indianapolis, IN, 46202.  You must enter in the check’s memo, or on an attached note, “Epsilon Rho - 21st Century Fund”!  Please, to complete this process, send Yabut an email at golddust@cwnet.com giving the amount of donation, so we may keep the scholarship records correct.  Foundation cannot do this for us until the endowed account reaches $25,000.  For Joel and DSP, we thank you.
· Reminder - Web Site & Updating Directory Info:, by Alumni. Assn.
There are several ways to find your Epsilon Rho alumni web site – and we’ve just added a new one:  SLOYITBOS.com!

Any of these will take you to the site.  You can update your directory info on-line on the web site page “Update Info”.  Help us save postage by keeping the contact info for your PB’s current in our on-line directory.
· Announcement – Alumni Directory Is Now All-Brother Directory, by Alumni Assn.
To better serve all brothers of Epsilon Rho, the “alumni” directory is being converted to an “all brothers” directory for actives and alumni.  Active as well as alumni brothers are invited to submit their contact info for inclusion.  This will ensure that actives will receive alumni news, and that once our undergraduate brothers graduate and leave SLO - we can maintain correspondence with them about chapter news and alumni gatherings.  Actives can access Epsilon Rho’s on-line directory at SLOYITBOS.com, and add their name, nickname, class, and contact info at “Update Info”.
· Reminder - Donation & Dues Time – by Alumni Association
It’s a new year and your all-volunteer Alumni Association needs to ask for your financial support to continue our work for the brotherhood.  Our only source of funds is you, our alumni.  Our goal continues to be to find, connect, and inform our alums, and improve our chapter.  This newsletter cost $4.75 to print and surface mail, and we need funds for other correspondence, web site maintenance and hosting, alumni search, and scholarships and educational gifts to our chapter.  This year we also hope to help two additional actives attend National Convention, and bring leadership skills back to SLO.  National thinks we do a great job with alumni – but we are still searching for over 800 men and no doubt some are your PB’s.
Help us find our MIA alums, promote our bond, improve our chapter, and preserve our unique history so brothers to come will know what is possible.  Please make your check payable to DSP EP Alumni Assn. and mail it to Brother Martin Ernst (“Beads”, W’74) at 4601 Jacksol Drive, San Jose, CA  95124-3317.   We maintain minimum operations with annual $20 dues, and provide scholarships, educational gifts, and expand our web site with your donations.
· Announcement – Fall 2011 Homecoming / Anniversary Of Mustang Village – by Yabut
Every year the date for Homecoming is set by the Athletic Director and is based on that year’s football schedule.  We won’t know the date for Fall 2011 HC, and the Fall ACB meeting, until summer.  However, for Delta Sigs, it marks our 40th anniversary of living at Mustang Village.

It seems appropriate that one of the alumni themes for Homecoming 2011, and for our Fall 2011 alumni newsletter, should be “40 Years Since Mustang Village”.  As editor, I invite our alums of this era to contact me at golddust@cwnet.com to suggest, or submit, articles that tell our story of this time.  

· Announcement – Spring 2012 Open House / Anniversary Of “New House”  – by Yabut
Open House (Poly Royal) is always held during the third weekend of April.  In just over a year, OH/PR 2012 will also mark the 40th anniversary of moving into “New House”.  As the editor of the newsletter, I ask that alums of this time help me develop a 40th anniversary alumni newsletter by submitting their ideas for articles.  The best will be included in the Spring 2012 newsletter or posted to the alumni web site.  Contact me at golddust@cwnet.com.  

· Reminder – Fire Engine Restoration, by Steve “Rocky” Miller, S’71

Repair and renovation continues on our 1923 American La France Fire Engine to make it operable, safe, and reliable.  Your Fire Engine Committee of S’71 Rocky and Snidley, W’72 TA, and F’72 Rollo continue to invest workdays and scraped knuckles.  Significant work has been completed, yet much remains to be repaired, rebuilt, or machined, and we need your continued financial support.  

Every inspected item has needed some sort of maintenance work to prevent a more costly repair expense in the future. The four bearings replaced in the 88-year-old transmission cost over $1,000.  In February, we removed the top half of the front transmission because it was stuck in gear.  A college auto-shop instructor friend of Snidley’s assisted in repairing it and discovered our 3-speed manual transmission was, in fact, a 4-speed!  The transmission is ready to be re-installed.  

We thank the alums who so generously donated to bring the project this far, and ask for support from all our brothers who ever took pride in our old fire engine.  We need to complete the drive train work, install new wiring and turn signals, repair brakes, and paint her.  Please help us finish this deserved restoration by sending in a donation.  Make your check payable to Steve “Rocky” Miller, note "Fire Engine" on the memo line, and mail it to him at 3955 Carissa Ct., San Luis Obispo, CA  93401.  

A DVD containing all prior fraternity slide shows is in production and will be mailed by the end of March to brothers making larger donations.   We hope the fire engine can make an appearance from where it is being restored to DSP at Open House (Poly Royal).

· Announcement – Alumni Assn. Looking For Alumni Volunteers
As our Alumni Association grows its services to alums and chapter, and as we find more alumni, the workload increases.  We are looking for alums to join our team and help in our operations, both to help us use technology better and to assist with tasks not suitable to further automation.  Examples include:
· Broad e-search for missing alumni using last known surface, phone, and email info;

· FaceBook search for missing alums, mostly men of the past 15 years; 

· Assisting with management of certain functions provided in our alumni web site.
· Reminder - Help Us Find MIA Alums
We continue to search for our missing alumni so we can put their contact info into our on-line directory on the page “Find Alumni” on the site SLOYITBOS.com.
In this way we can keep them in-the-loop about alumni events, chapter news, and keep costs down by emailing bi-annual newsletters rather than surface-mailing them.  

Can you help?  Start by going on-line and comparing the contact info you have for your PB’s to that in our directory.  If you have email addresses we lack, please use the site’s “Update Info” page, or send them to W’74 Beads at the address to the right.  Thanks!

· Announcement – Help Us Write The Article “The Mascots of DSP” For The Next Newsletter
We need photos and memories of the fraternity dog that you remember from your era.  The first was probably “Hap E. Dog”, but during what years did DSP have him?  In Spring ’73 we got “Ralph”, our first Saint Bernard.  We have good info and photos for him, but can always use more.  We especially need your input on the dogs that followed “Ralph”, such as “Cuesta”, “Butch”, etc.  
How about helping to tell this story?  When completed we’ll put it both in the newsletter and post it on-line too.  Send your facts, stories, and photos to Yabut at golddust@cwnet.com.  
Our thanks to Jeff “Putter” Clark, F’84, of Stevens Printing

in East Bay, for printing our newsletter at a Yitbos rate.

Contact him at mailto:jeff@stevensprinting.com for your needs.

Brothers, with your support, our next issue will be October, 2011.
Your donation to the Alumni Assn. will help us continue our work for brothers and bond.
Y.I.T.B.O.S. ! [image: image2.png]



